Capital District Transportation Authority 

Performance Oversight Committee

Meeting Minutes – June 22, 2016 at 12:00 pm at 110 Watervliet Avenue
In Attendance

Art Young (acting Chair), Dave Stackrow, Joe Spairana, Corey Bixby, Carm Basile (CEO), Christopher Desany (CSL), Mike Collins, Amanda Avery, Lance Zarcone, Fred Gilliam, Stacy Sansky, Tom McKie, Ross Farrell, Rick Vines, Mark Wos, Phil Parella, Rich Cordero, Kelli Schreivogl, Sarah Matrose, Jaime Watson, Jonathan Scherzer, Kathy Colbert.

Meeting Purpose:  Regular meeting of the Performance Oversight Committee

It was noted that a quorum was present. The minutes from the May 18, 2016 meeting were reviewed and approved.
Consent Agenda Items
Approve Contract for Bus Purchases

A Request for Proposals (RFP) was advertised requesting the provision of full size (40’) transit buses. Our plan is to continue buying 10-25 buses each year. This is consistent with our fleet purchasing plan, which aims to balance fleet age and maintenance requirements, while providing predictable costs for purchases and annual maintenance expenses. Three firms submitted proposals and a review team scored proposals based on technical capacity, price, warranty, delivery, and past performance. After best and final offers were submitted, we found the proposal submitted by Gillig Corporation to provide the best value.  Gillig is the incumbent contractor. Board members asked numerous questions regarding the comprehensive process, and details regarding differences in proposals and vehicles.

The Committee recommends award of a 5-year contract to purchase 40’ buses to Gillig Corporation of Hayward, CA for a base vehicle price amount not to exceed $449,610 plus options.
Approve Purchase of Twelve 40-Foot Buses

In June of 2016, the Board passed a resolution to award a five-year contract for the purchase of heavy-duty transit vehicles.  Staff recommends purchasing vehicles from this contract to replace vehicles in the fleet that have reached the end of their useful life.

The Committee recommends issuing a notice to proceed to Gillig Corporation of Hayward, CA, Inc. for the purchase of twelve 40-foot transit buses for an amount not to exceed $5,454,288

Approve Sole Source Purchase of Camera Equipment

In 2010, CDTA implemented our mobile and fixed camera system which was competitively procured and provided by March Networks. CDTA has installed March Networks technology at all five CDTA locations and most of our buses. With this project we intend to upgrade eight Digital Video Recorders (DVRs) which have reached their end of useful life. Since the original contract award, we have used Integrated Video Solutions, LLC to provide support services for the proprietary camera system, work has been satisfactory, and the proposal is fair and reasonable based upon previous proposals and work completed for CDTA.
The Committee recommends a sole source contract be awarded to Integrated Video Solutions. for the purchase of eight DVRs for an amount not to exceed $41,740.
Approve Sole Source Contract for Site Improvements at AMC

Albany Medical Center (AMC) has desired to include transit enhancements to support a new development, which is intended to revitalize the Park South neighborhood. In the fall of 2015, CDTA entered into a joint agreement to provide Universal Access (UA) service to employees, tenants, and affiliates. As part of that agreement, CDTA has agreed to invest in service enhancements to the area based on increased ridership demand. CDTA issued an invitation for bids for qualified contractors to perform the site work required for the service enhancements and one bid was received from Callanan Industries, Inc. which was 75% over budget. Staff has since reached out to our existing shelter installer, Bob Talham, Inc. for a quote for the services and they responded with pricing that matches our engineering estimates.

The Committee recommends a sole source contract be awarded to Bob Talham, Inc. for site improvement work at AMC for an amount not to exceed $82,502.
Approve Contract for Brake Drums

An Invitation for Bids (IFB) was issued for brake drums that indicated performance requirements and estimated quantities based on usage history.  Sixteen vendors downloaded the IFB and eleven bids were received. The bid received from Vehicle Maintenance Program was the lowest responsive and responsible bid. CDTA currently purchases other parts from Vehicle Maintenance Program and has found performance satisfactory.

The Committee recommends a two-year contract for brake drums be awarded to Vehicle Maintenance Program, Inc for an estimated value of $115,218.

Approve Contract for Facility Advertising

To generate revenue, most transit agencies arrange for contractors to market, sell and install advertising displays on their vehicles and in their facilities. An RFP was issued and a single proposal from Lamar (the incumbent) was received and reviewed by Marketing and Finance staff to ensure it fit CDTA’s current and anticipated needs.  Staff found the proposal and Lamar’s past performance to be more than satisfactory. There is a revenue guarantee of $4,250,000 over the term of five years. This represents a minimum 33% increase of revenue over the previous contract as detailed in the provided memo of support.
The Committee recommends a revenue contract for facility and rolling stock advertising be awarded to the Lamar Transit, LLC for a term of five years.

Approve Contract for Workers’ Compensation / TIA Services

We secure third party claim administration services to manage worker’s compensation and disability programs and to secure worker’s compensation excess insurance coverage. A request for proposals was issued for a firm to provide these services. Optional pricing was also requested to transfer all open claims from our incumbent provider to a new provider. Twenty-four firms downloaded the RFP and two proposals were received.  Staff from Human Resources and Risk Management reviewed both proposals and obtained additional information for evaluation.

The Committee recommends a three-year contract with two one-year renewals for workers’ compensation and third party administration services be awarded to New First Niagara Risk Management of Buffalo, NY for an approximate amount of $300,000 for the first three years.
Annual Review of Drug and Alcohol Policy

An annual review of the Drug and Alcohol Policy is conducted to maintain adherence to federal regulations and company standards.  There were no required regulatory changes, however we make minor administrative changes to add clarity, and the changes are highlighted in the policy. General Counsel has reviewed and approved the changes. Copies of the Drug and Alcohol Policy were available for review.

The Committee recommends approval of the Drug and Alcohol Policy.

Audit Committee Items

Monthly Audit Report
Sarah Matrose gave the monthly audit report. Work in progress focused on the human resources benefits dependent review.

Investment Committee Items
The committee will convene on Monday and an update will be provided to members.
Administrative Discussion Items
Accident Review Annual Report

Tom McKie gave the annual accident review report. Fiscal year 2016 yielded 19 more accidents than fiscal year 2015. The accident rate remained almost flat at 5 accidents per 100,000 miles. Overall collision accidents were up 9%, and customer accidents were down 6%. Tom also summarized our training and 19-A activities for the year.

Monthly Management (financial) Report

Mike Collins gave the monthly management report. Mortgage tax receipts were under budget projections by 11%.  Workers’ compensation was under budget for the third month in a row at 25%. Purchased transportation and liability-claims were also under budget at 10% and 50%, respectively. Parts, tires, and oil were over budget by 19%. We are in a satisfactory cash flow position at this time.
Monthly Non-Financial (performance) Report
Chris Desany gave the monthly non-financial report. Overall, measurements this month were positive. Total ridership was down 1% for the month. There were zero PMI’s not on time, and missed trips were at 29 this month. MDBSI was at 30,382. Scheduled work was at 76%. At the Committee’s request, staff adjusted this chart to reflect actual hours worked, as opposed to basing figures on closed work orders. There 18 preventable and 35 non-preventable accidents, and 74% of customer complaints were closed within 10 days. Staff is addressing the closure rate.
For The Good of the Order
Mr. Young commented about recent security issues, including the events in Florida. Rick Vines gave an update on security measures.
Executive Session
No items. 

